SARATOGA COUNTY FIRE ADVISORY BOARD

Meeting Minutes
January 30, 2017
7:00 pm
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The pledge was said and a moment of silence was observed for fallen brethren.
Chairman Hunsinger called the meeting to order.
On a motion made by 
Bill Crawford
seconded by Tom Rinaldi, the December minutes were unanimously approved as written. 

Elections for Fire Advisory Board Chairman and Vice Chairman took place.

Art Hunsinger was nominated for the Chairman position by Kevin Barkley, seconded by Ken Graves.  No other nominations made. Vote was unanimous and Art was elected as Chairman.
Pete Shaw was nominated for the Vice Chairman position by Bill Crawford, seconded by Alex Rockwell.  No other nominations were made. Vote was unanimous and Pete was elected as Vice Chairman.
Guests and new members to the FAB were greeted.

Director – On January 12th our office held a meeting with our CAD vendor TriTech.  Art and Ed represented the fire side and a representative from EMS also attended.
Ed and I are working with our GIS team on mapping discrepancies/updates and identifying “unnamed streets” within our County. 
The South Glens Falls Police Department is now on the 800 radio system giving them interoperability with fire and EMS.
Ed and I recently met with Pittsfield Communications regarding a redundant piece to our radio system. As grant funds are available, we are purchasing high band radio equipment for departments that do not have them. With everyone having high band equipment, it will give additional communications back to dispatch.
The County has invested in radio system upgrades, replacing core equipment, servers/hardware, giving us version upgrades that will allow Motorola to continue to service our system. There are multiple counties around our area that will also be on the same version which will allow us seamless capability to communicate with one another.
We have been approved by the APA to heighten the antennae at the Fraker tower.  We will be adding a microwave connection to that tower which will alleviate the T1.
Fire Coordinator – State training: 
Basic Exterior Fire Operations & Interior Fire Ops - Wilton – 22 
Basic Exterior Fire Operations & Interior Fire Ops - Clifton Park - 1/31/17 – 22

Courage to be Safe – Rock City -– 11 



           Hillcrest – 25 

FAST Class – Jonesville – 15

Lightweight Construction Class – Malta Ridge – 17 signed up with openings still available
I will be meeting with another welder for repairs that need to be made at the FTC.
Sheriff’s Department information – no information to report
Chairman – We are updating the FAB member information and Committees. Lists were sent around for review.
Vice Chairman information – no new information to report
Hazmat Committee – We visited a chemical plant in Saratoga.
The Watervleit Arsenal is calibrating our meters.

Mutual Aid – no new information to report
Personnel Committee – no new information to report
Fire Training Center – no additional information to report
Budget Committee- no new information to report 
Recruitment and Retention – Recruit New York is April 22nd and 23rd.

FASNY is submitting for another SAFER Grant. At this time they are only funding college tuition reimbursement through this semester.
Legislative Committee – So far this year there have been over 6,000 bills introduced to the Legislature. 
· The presumptive cancer coverage passed the Senate and will now go to the Assembly and to the local government committee. Cost is of concern to the districts.  Ed recently sent out a survey asking you to list the number of firefighters you have and how many are interior. Please return your lists asap, as it is used as part of fact finding to see what the impact will be to increase the coverage.
· On the EMS billing side, fire departments and fire districts cannot bill for EMS which is an issue throughout the state. Research is being done on this. 
· An issue of united concern - Cancer causing flame retardants used on residential furniture is moving forward. 
· An issue of united concern - There has been a number of bills introduced on dividing up properties. 
· There have been a number of “toxic bills” i.e. some people would like to see mandatory absentee ballots for fire district elections. One bill states the county boards of elections will be responsible for overseeing fire district elections and they want fire district elections moved from December to either the general election or along with school board elections.
· The more people that attend the rallies etc. the more of an impact we can have.
When officials such as Senator Marchione attend local events such as a breakfast, talk to them, they want to hear from you, that’s why they are there, to listen to what you have to say.
When items come up and we ask for support or to sign a letter of support, usually through FASNY, put your name on it and date it. They send it to you automatically and they send it to the Legislatures that are involved in it. The only way we are going to get items passed is to get involved. 

Refer to the Capital Bulletin for weekly updates.

Radio Committee – Ed, Carl, EMS and I met with TriTech to get an update on the CAD project. There are three counties all on the same system (Saratoga, Albany and Rensselaer); therefore we are working on a “global” program that works for all of us. We discussed box alarms/preplans and the needs for both paid and volunteer stations. Interfacing was also discussed.  Once one county purchases a program, the other two counties can use it for free.  Progress is slower as TriTech is making changes before being sent out to everyone. We discussed the possibility of a mobile version of the system in the future, more information to come in February or March. 

Each County has two members that sit on the “governance board”.  They meet monthly to discuss what best works for everyone.  County members are: Saratoga County; Carl Zeilman and Rick Castle, Albany County; Ralph Mariani and Kevin Demarest, Rensselaer County; Mark Ballstrei and Paul Glasser.              .

We are still scheduling for radio updates.
Old Business – no additional old business to address
New Business – no new business to address

Guest – Shawn Brimhall - Skip Nerney, former Deputy State Fire Administrator for Response is the new State Fire Administrator.  No word on when the Deputy position will be filled.
Please be patient with the Fire Academy, they are in the process of making staff changes.

An “Application to Request Reasonable Accommodation of a Disability” form was passed out and reviewed.
. 
Good and welfare – Just as a reminder that all meetings are the last Monday of the month.  The next meeting will be Monday February 27th in the EOC in the Emergency Services Office.  
On a motion made by Joe Plewinski seconded by Tom Rinaldi, the meeting was officially closed.
